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House Judiciary Committee

Chair Karl Rhoads, Vice Chair Sharon Har

Tuesday 02/11/2014 at 02:00PM in Room 325
HB2590 - Relating to Elections

TESTIMONY OF SUPPORT
Carmille Lim, Executive Director, Common Cause Hawaii

Dear Chair Rhoads, Vice Chair Har, and members of the Committee:

Common Cause Hawaii supports HB2590. This bill would establish a process that would enable
eligible voters to register to vote at absentee polling places in 2016, and allow for late voter registration
on election day at polling places in 2018.

Our current voter registration method is archaic and burdensome for citizens, and excludes many eligible
voters from participating in our democracy. The current registration system favors those who are highly
motivated, very interested in politics early on in the election/campaign season, plan far in advance to
ensure that they are registered to vote, and does not allow residents who have moved to vote unless they
have re-registered to vote. For others, the voter registration system is a major hurdle. The 30-day
registration deadline makes it more dif cult for those who are less involved in politics, unfamiliar with
the voter registration process and its associated deadlines, or have recently moved residences. We need to
stake strides in voting modernization, and create a system that empowers all eligible citizens to vote --
enacting late voter registration, including Election Day Registration, is one step we can take to modernize
our voting system.

As a state with the lowest voter turnout in the nation, we must take action to encourage citizen
participation in the voting process. Late Registration would help to diffuse confrontations tln'ee scenarios
that many voter precinct workers and eligible voters have expressed to us:

1) When voters’ names are missing from registration lists for that particular precinct, they are
instructed to commute to a different precinct.

2) When eligible voters have moved and did not renew their “voting address” (i.e., re-register to
vote), they are not allowed to cast a ballot. Often, they did not know that they had to re-register to
vote “just because” they’ve moved.

3) When eligible voters — and many times would-be- rst-time-voters—who have not had a history
of participating in politics and government, show up to the polls not realizing that: 1) they need to
register to vote prior to voting 2) not knowing what the voting registration deadlines were

In all three scenarios, eligible voters have expressed fnlstration, a loss of con dence in our voting
systems, and a disinterest in attempting to participate in future elections.

We urge the Committee to pass this HB2590 and ask all the Committee members to champion this and
other efforts for improving voter participation in Hawaii.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of HB2590.
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HB2590
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Testimony for JUD on Feb 11, 2014 14:00PM in Conference Room 325

Submitted By Organization Testifier Preset" at
Position Hearing

I Joseph Heaukulani Individual Support No i

Comments: As someone who actually went door to door to register people to vote with
Kanu Hawaii in 2012, people were grateful that we came through their neighborhood to
make it easier to vote. I think we should make the voting process simpler and more
accessible to encourage civic participation especially with the technology we have
available today.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearinq, improperly
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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. . . Testifier Present atSubmitted By Organization Position Hearing
l RonniePerry ll Individual ll Support ll No l

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearinq, improperly
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@caQitol.hawaii.gov
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TESTIMONY OF THE

CHIEF ELECTION OFFICER, OFFICE OF ELECTIONS

TO THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY

ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2590

RELATING TO ELECTIONS

February 11, 2014

Chair Rhoads and members of the House Committee on Judiciary, thank
you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill No. 2590. The purpose
of this bill is to provide for opportunities to register and vote at an absentee
polling place or on election day.

The Office of Elections is in support of this bill, as any qualified member of
the public wishing to vote should be able to register and vote. Presently, if a
citizen does not register by the voter registration deadline, which is the thirtieth
day prior to the election, that person cannot vote in that election. House Bill No.
2590 would allow a person to register and vote on election day or at an absentee
polling place.

In previous discussions regarding election day registration, the issue of
voter fraud has been raised. In response, it has been noted by election officials
that our laws provide that any person rightfully in the polling place on election
day, may challenge the right of a person to be, or to remain registered as a voter
in any precinct, on the bases that: (1) the voter is not the person he/she claims to
be; or (2) the voter is not a resident and therefore not entitled to vote in that
precinct. HRS § 11-25(b).

The decision can then be appealed to the relevant Board of Registration,
whose decision can subsequently be appealed to the Intermediate Court of
Appeals. HRS §§ 11-26 & 11-51. Given this appeal process, the voter at the
polling place is permitted to vote a challenged ballot, which is placed in a sealed
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envelope, to be subsequently counted or rejected depending on the resolution of
the matter.

As the bill makes reference to absentee polling places, we would
recommend that HRS § 11-25(b) be amended to include an additional statement
that says the following: “Notwithstanding any law to the contrary, all references to
an election day voter registration challenge being permitted in a polling place,
shall include any such challenge being permitted in an absentee polling place."

In Section 1 of the bill, as it relates to which polling places that an
individual will be permitted to register to vote and vote and what documentation
will be required, we had a few administrative comments.

First, we believe that the reference to “any absentee polling place
established pursuant to section 15-7” in subsection (a)(1) should be changed to
“any absentee polling place established at the office of the county clerk pursuant
to section 15-7 or any other absentee polling site that the clerk has specifically
designated as being able to permit the registration of voters in addition to
absentee voting." Such language, addresses the administrative reality that there
may be reasons why a particular location that a clerk may be considering for
absentee voting cannot accommodate voter registration. Othenlvise, the current
language might discourage the expanded use of absentee polling place sites.

Second, the bill should clarify that an individual can only vote in the voting
polling place corresponding to where they legally reside, as opposed to any
polling place within the county. This is critical as the contests that a voter is
eligible to vote on will differ, depending on the specific boundaries of the precinct
associated with where the voter resides. HRS §§ 11-11 & 11-12.

As such, we would recommend that subsection (a)(2) be changed from “at
the polling place for the county in which the individual maintains residence" to “at
the polling place associated with the individual’s legal residence."
Administratively this would mean that individuals would call the Office of
Elections or the county clerk's office to determine which polling place was
associated with their legal residence and then they would go to that specific
polling place to register and vote.

Third, consistent with our recommendations in subsection (a)(1), we would
recommend that the first sentence of subsection (b) be amended to say the
following: “The county clerk shall designate a registration clerk, who may be an
election official, at the absentee polling place located at the office of the county
clerk pursuant to section 15-7, or any other absentee polling site that the clerk
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